
Minutes of meeting of Basin Villages Forum, held Monday 16th November, 2015, 
held at St Georges Basin Community Centre, Meriton Street, St Geroges Basin. 

Commenced 7.35 pm. 
 
17 present: 
 
Welcome to Scott Wells & Kathy 
Wiseham. Shoalhaven City Council; 
and to Clr Mark Kitchener. 
 
Scott & Cathy provided details maps 
of current pathway options. 
Described in detail the procedures, 
pros & cons of 3 options. 
There will be a workshop on paths, in 
2016. Forum is advised to have a rep 
at this workshop, and in the interim 
lobby strongly for raising priority of an 
identified pathway. 
 
Basin Villages Forum recommended 
that bike stencils be placed on the 
shoulders of the Wool-road bypass, 
as an interim – awareness-raising 
step. 
 
Forum would also like stencilled bike-
awareness signs on the blue path. 
At very least the stencils are first step 
/ short term strategy to remind drivers 
that bike riders share the road until 
formal paths have been constructed. 
 
Scott will advise Forum in early 16 of 
impending workshop. 
 
MOTION: moved Rebecca Rudd, 2nd 
Narrel Brown, that Basin Villages 
Forum 
a) supports the RED route as highest 
priority for funding for shared 
cycleway. 
b) wants a public education strategy 
of cycle-friendly stencils on roads; 
starting on blue route, and including 

Greville Avenue and other high-use 
roads in Sanctuary Point, where 
possible. 
CARRIED. 
 
Thanks recorded, to Scott & Kathy.  
 
Routine meeting procedure resumed. 
 
Apologies: Chris Grounds, Norm 
Webb. 
 
Minutes of previous meeting were 
read out. Moved by Maureen Webb. 
2nd by Sharon Troutman. 
Carried. 
 
Matters arising from Minutes. 
Nil. 
 
Correspondence 
List of Corresp in & out was read out;  
Matters arising from Corres.  Nil 
 
Financial Report:  $4,629.65 total 
funds. No debtors/Creditors. (i.e. no 
changes from previous meeting) 
 
 
GENERAL BUSINESS 
 
Councillor Familiarity Tour. 
Maureen gave a report on this. 
Maureen gave a copy of this Forum’s 
‘wish list’ with each member of the 
tour.  
Thankyou to Maureen for doing that. 
 
Meeting closed 9.05 pm. 


